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l lntroduction Number SB-052 I Estimate Type Original 

Modifying the requirements for sharing tax increments by tax incremental districts, limiting the participation 
of certain special purpose districts in tax incremental district financing, and authorizing any tax 
incremental district to use allocated tax increments donated from another tax incremental district 

Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate 

The bill affects the statutes on calculating incremental levies for tax incremental financing (TIF) districts 
and the sharing of incremental levies among TIF districts. 

CALCULATION OF INCREMENTAL LEVIES 

Under current law, calculations of tax incremental levies for all TIF districts are based on all tax levies 
except the state forestation tax. 

Under the bill, calculations of tax incremental levies for TIF districts created after· the bill is enacted will be 
based on all tax levies except the state forestation tax, town sanitary district taxes, public inland lake 
protection and rehabilitation district taxes, and lake sanitary districts taxes. 

For the 2014/15 property tax year, there were 32 municipalities with territory in both a TIF district and a 
special district of the type noted above. Of these 32 municipalities, 14 had tax incremental levies generated 
by their special district's levies. The total of such levies was $53,617.71. (The attachment lists these 
municipalities and the affected incremental levies.) 

For municipalities that contain inland lake protection and rehabilitation districts with relatively high tax rates 
(such as Cumberland and Owen), the incremental levy reductions created under the bill may require the 
affected TIF districts to remain open for several additional years compared to current law. For other 
municipalities, the bill is expected to have minimal effect on their TIF incremental levies. 

SHARING OF INCREMENTAL LEVIES 

Under current law, a TIF district generating excess incremental levies may donate funds to another TIF 
district in the same municipality that is generating insufficient incremental levies. The two districts must 
have the same overlying taxation districts. In addition, a standard TIF district may not share incremental 
levies with an environmental TIF, and vice versa. 

Under the bill, the restrictions on sharing incremental levies noted above are repealed. 

The repeal of these restrictions is expected to increase the number of TIF districts that share incremental 
levies. Compared to current law, this could cause TIF districts generating insufficient incremental levies to 
be closed sooner than permitted under current law. 

There were 15 environmental TIF (ER-TIF) districts in 13 municipalities for the 2014/15 property taxyear. 
All but one of these 13 municipalities had an accompanying TIF district. The estimated total incremental 
levy for the 15 ER-TIF districts was about $1.15 million (or 0.31 % of the state total incremental levy). There 
were an additional 44 non-ER-TIF districts in these municipalities with an estimated total incremental levy 
of about $31.48 million (or 8.39% of the state total incremental levy). Given the small number of cases in 
which a TIF district could become a donor to an ER-TIF district (or vice versa) and the amount of 
incremental levies involved, the amount of incremental levies that may be shared is likely to b.e small. 

ADMINISTRATIVE COSTS 

The Department of Revenue (DOR) will incur one-time costs under the bill. These costs can be absorbed 
in current budgetary allocations. 
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